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March 15, 2023 
 

THE POWER OF PRAYER! 
We appreciate all of you who 

prayed for our first mission trip 

since Covid. We held our first 

meetings ever in Ireland, and continued with two weeks of 

meetings in Scotland. Our final series was with Pastor Jonathan 

Vandenhurk and the Calvary Baptist Church of Peterborough, 

England. The church has grown since we were there last. They 

have their own building, but they rent a community center to 

accommodate the Sunday morning crowd. All other services 

were held in the church. God gave us four great days of ministry 

together. In addition to the services, we also were able to join in 

open air ministry one day. It is a great illustration of the reason 

we make international trips! We bring the ministry the Lord has 

given us along side the missionary to help them reach the lost! 

Calvary Baptist has a team that presents the gospel down town 

each week. They were excited to have us along. It was too windy 

to bring the puppet stage that day, but I did take a few of our 

ventriloquist puppets with us. I also took my horn and a tablet 

with Cheryl’s piano accompaniments. We were able to use the 

team’s portable sound system. I 

played a few horn numbers, 

giving testimony in between 

each. That got people’s 

attention. Then I did a gospel 

puppet presentation. Pastor said 

he had never seen that many people gathered around the 

ministry team before. While I presented the gospel with music 

and ventriloquism, the team made their way though the crowd 

passing out tracts and witnessing. At one point, the whole team 

gathered to sing as I accompanied them on the horn. It was a 

blessed time. Pastor said it gave them more opportunities to 

witness to people who came to see what was going on. Thanks 

to your prayers, we saw souls saved every week of the trip! 
 

We also appreciated those who prayed for our health! I caught a 

cold, the second day of the mission trip, that got progressively 

worse each day. Thankfully the Lord kept it from affecting my 

vocal chords. Cheryl caught the cold too going into the last week. 

By the time we finished the last service in Peterborough I had  

accute bronchitis and Cheryl had congested lungs. When we 

arrived in the U.S. we had a week to get well before our first U.S. 

meetings of the year. We went to the doctor and got some 

medication. I sent out some texts asking God’s people to pray. 

God answered prayer and got us back on our feet by the end of 

the week so we could leave on schedule. It has been two weeks 

now and Cheryl and I are pretty much over our illness thanks to 

those who prayed for us and most of all to the Great Physician!  

 
 

 
Our next mission trip will be to the Maritime provinces of Canada 

this summer. Please pray for God’s blessing! 
 

ITINERARY 
 

Mar. 19-22 – (S-W) – Twin Valley Bible Chapel, Narvon, PA 
Mar. 26-31 – Emmanuel Baptist Church, Claysburg, PA 
Apr. 2-7 – Trinity Baptist Church, Waynesburg, PA 
Apr. 9-14 – OPEN 
Apr. 16-21 - OFF 
Apr. 23-28 – Independent Bible Church, Duryea, PA 
Apr. 30-May 3 – (S-W) – New Life Fellowship Baptist 
  Church, Marshall’s Creek, PA 
 

 

OPEN DATES 

2023 
Apr. 9-14: western and central PA, eastern OH 
May 21: (Sunday Only) New England 
Aug.20-25, 27-Sep.1, Sep. 3-8: New England, PA, NY, NJ 
 

PLEASE PRAY FOR: 
• Safety in travel. 

• Healing and protection from illness. 

• Souls for Jesus! 
 

Yours for Souls, 

   Barry and Cheryl Webb 

Ministry Update 
Barry Webb Evangelistic Ministries, Inc. 

24214 Red Rock Lane, SW, Rawlings, MD 21557 
(301) 373-0214, bwemi@juno.com, www.setlinc.com/bwemi 

 


